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Dear Friends and 

Supporters, 

 

   

In October 2022, we wrote about St Martin’s congregation in Estonia and its need for a new electric organ. 

At the time we asked if our donors wanted to contribute to this instrument so the sound of beautiful music 

could be heard again by the congregants. We had a positive response from the friends of the Foundation; and 

we have received lovely pictures showing that the organ is now in use.  The Dean of the parish Küllike Valk 

and the entire St Martin congregation send warm and grateful greetings to the donors of SB Foundation.    
 

We have told you previously about the 

camouflage nets that the inhabitants of 

Hapsala produce at the Aiboland 

Museum together with Ukrainian 

refugees. Fiftysix nets have been made 

and sent to Ukraine. As the photos 

show, the Museum has received two 

commendations for its initiative and 

work. Ülo Kalm calls them “our 

shared prizes” and writes as follows: 

I thank the entire SB Foundation for its financial support; it has helped us greatly in managing our 

economy. A thousand thank you’s to all!  If you are able to support us again this year we would be most 

grateful. In Hapsal we now have 336 refugees of whom 93 are school age children.       
        

Stiftelsen Brödet och vännerna i Estland sänder varma hälsningar genom oss i styrelsen, 

Arne, Elisabeth, Gloria, Ivar, Lena, Roger   
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